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"Learning to listen with the heart moves us from the role of observers and enables us to become 
participants with the Creator in a world full of grace and possibility." - Elizabeth Canham 

 

Dear Beloveds: 
 
In case you havenôt noticed, pastors do an awful lot of talking.  We preach, expound, and 
share deep theological thoughts.   We sit in meetings and offer suggestions and ideas for 
ministry in our churches.  There is something else that I think is more important than   
anything else we do and that is listening. There are many skills a pastor needs, but in my 
mind, listening is the most important one.  One might think listening is easy, but it does 
not always come naturally to everyone.  For most of us it takes practice.  It requires that 
we set a part of ourselves aside, and simply be present for the person we are with.  We 
should not be sitting with someone and be distracted by thinking about filling up our gas 
tank on the way home from a visit, or what we will be preparing for our evening meal, 
our next vacation, etc.  We shouldn't be thinking about what we want to say in response 
and try to jump in at the first opportunity to say it; or worse, interrupt the person as they 
are speaking.   There are times as we listen to others and they share an experience, it may 
cause us to recall something similar that happened in our own lives.  It might provoke 
sadness or even pain at the memory, but we need to set those feelings aside and not let 
them get in the way of listening to the person we are with.  To be sure, what we have   
experienced in our own lives can be a gift we bring to our ministry and those experiences 
can enable us to have more empathy for those we minister to, but they should not get in 
the way of listening to someone else's experience.  Their experience is unique to 
them.  We can empathize having shared a similar circumstance and feel solidarity with 
them.  That allows our compassion to come forth because of it, but again, it is not about 
us.  It is about the person we are with and listening to. Again, as a pastor, I believe it 
is the most important thing that I do, and I can tell you that I consider this a very special 
and sacred privilege. 
 
I think all of us, not just pastors, can be good listeners.  Again, it is something that       
requires practice.  It means that when we are present with another and they are telling 
their story, we are not anxiously waiting to jump in and offer an opinion or tell about our 
own experience.  It is looking the other person in the eye and allowing them to speak   
uninterrupted.  When they are finished, it may then be appropriate for us to speak.  And 
more often than not, there is really nothing for us to say.  Most folks just need a safe 
space to share what is on their heart and know they are heard.  This goes against much of 
our culture in which we speak a lot, and often as loudly as we can.  And if we think 
someone isnôt listening or not agreeing, we get louder still. We tend to want to express 
every idea and opinion we have.  When we do that, we miss out.  We miss getting to 
know someone and we lose an opportunity to learn something new or different.  And, if 
we are with someone who needs a shoulder to cry on or a caring ear, we miss out on 
learning about what it means to accompany someone on their journey.    There is another 
important piece to listening, and it is this.  If someone has entrusted their story to us, we 
are bound to keep it confidential and not share it with anyone.  This goes without saying 
for pastors, but it is true no matter who we are.  When someone shares a confidence with 
us, it is not ours to share with anyone else. 

tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ [ŜǧŜǊΧΦ 

(Continued on Page 4) 

http://www.shucc.org/


 

 We are now in the spring season and Easter is near! 

Just last month during the council retreat the    

members of the council filled in the church calendar 

with the many usual events as well as some new   

activities that are planned for our congregation and 

community.  
 

The main agenda for this yearõs retreat was to focus 

on communications.  The topic was discussed both 

from the standpoint of communication within the 

church family and also with the community.  
 

A òCovenant of Leadership and Behavioró with   

respect to communication was developed and was 

approved at the March council meeting. This      

covenant serves to remind us of our promises to 

God, our promises to our church family, and our       

promises to other council members.  
 

We make use of our front sign, local publications, 

Facebook, and our website to communicate with the 

community. We know that our Facebook page is 

steadily gaining viewers and our website is being 

used more often now that it has been reworked. 

You can see it in our weekly attendance for      

worship. 
 

Kurt Glacy blessed us with a beautiful organ recital 

on the afternoon of March 12th. It was wonderful - 

and more recitals are planned!  
 

Another exciting March event was the wedding of 

Neil Jenkins and Marice Chandler. The theme for 

their wedding was, òHoliday Paradiseó. We wish 

them every blessing. 
 

Anyone who is interested in joining one of the 

many different ministry teams at SHUCC would 

be very welcome! Please visit one of the scheduled 

meetings or speak with a team leader to see if you 

would enjoy serving on a particular team. Also, our 

menõs club has space at the breakfast table for guys 

to join in as we enjoy good food and plan events.  
 

Respectfully submitted 

Jerry Thomas, moderator 
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MODERATOR½S CORNER 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŀ IŀǇǇȅ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ƻǊ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅΗΗΗ   
If we have missed your Birth-date or Anniversary, please contact the church 

office so we can update our records. 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

4/3   Beverly Gethen       4/15  Karen Schrader 4/26 Patti DiGregorio 
4/4 Marilyn Wiwczar 4/16 MaryAnn Dowling 4/26 Shannon Maxwell 
4/6 Irene Nicholas 4/17 Betsy Schalkham 4/27 Dieter Faber 
4/8 Myrtle Helfers 4/19 Judy Breen  4/28 Pauline Mahoney 
4/9 Elma Adams 4/21 Earlene Warren 4/30 Clara Van Horn 

    

ANNIVERSARYôS 
 

   4/10 Rich & Donna Ives 
   4/10 Larry Smedley & Melanie Feller 
   4/17 Ryan & Briana Tierno 
   4/26 Shannon Maxwell & Jarin Boyd 

APRIL 
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SERVING IN APRIL 
Liturgist:   
Kurt Glacy 
Acolyte:   

Ryan Bradley 
Greeters:   

Dale & Carolyn Allion 
 

Door Greeter & Offering: 
Pat & Carol Castagna 

 

Ushers: 
Dick & Fran Jones 
Dick Mattson 
Trish Phillips 

Another month has flown by, and we are now in high gear with our spring projects. 
 
The final total for the special Tuna Helper collection for HeartF.E.L.T. was 161 boxes of Tuna Helper and 
31 cans of tuna.  Your generosity is amazing!  Thank you for your continuing support of this special mis-
sion to feed hungry children in Hernando County.  We will continue to collect Tuna Helper each week, so 
please keep those donations coming! 
 
Our One Great Hour of Sharing Appeal which officially began on Sunday, March 26 (the fourth Sunday in 
Lent) will be drawing to a close.  There is still time to make a donation by placing it in the Sunday offering 
in the special envelope that was provided to you.  You may also send it to or drop it off at the church of-
fice.  Please remember to mark your check ñOne Great Hour of Sharing.ò  Thank you for your generous 
donations to this 5 For 5 appeal for the UCC.  I will let you know our final donation amount next month. 
 
April 9th will be the kick-off day for our 7th annual book appeal for rising second graders at Eastside Ele-
mentary School.  As you know, each child receives a hard cover book of their own from this church.  Last 
year, it cost over $1,300 to provide books for these children.  I anticipate there will be some price increases 
this year.  We will be bringing the books to the children sometime in May.  This is one of the high points 
of our year and is much anticipated by the school and many in our congregation.  Look for the separate 
article about the book drive on page 4.   Please give as generously as you are able to these wonderful 

children.   
 
Looking ahead, our annual appeal for the Dawn Center will be on Motherôs Day, May 14.  Ron and Trish Phil-
lips do a wonderful job heading up this campaign.  This year, the center is in desperate need of new towels 
and wash cloths.  They are in need of baby wipes, but no diapers.  They also need new cleaning supplies, and 
new and unopened toiletries.  More information will follow in next monthôs Outlook article and future week-
ly church bulletins.  Please see me for any specifics. 
 
On the first Sunday of each month, please continue to support our monthly food collections as well as your 
purchase of SCRIP cards.  Did you know that your purchase of SCRIP cards donates the following amounts to 
our Community Service Funds:  8% from a $25 Applebeeôs card, 8% from a $25 Red Lobster card, 10% from 
a $10 Bob Evanôs card, 11% from a Chiliôs card, and 8% from a Ruby Tuesday card?  Iôll have more sugges-
tions next month!  
  
To all of you who are heading north, we wish you safe travels, and a happy and healthy summer and fall.  You 
will be missed!                                                                                             Sue Mattson, Missions Team Leader 
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We Extend our Christian Love 

and Sympathy to the family of 
Hank Ballard. 
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We are called as Christians to love one another.  One of the most generous ways of loving others is to listen, 
really listen, to them.  We listen with our hearts with no agenda other than just being present as one human 
being to another.  We all need to know that our feelings, our experiences, and our thoughts are important, that 
they matter.   Good listeners remain silent while the other person speaks.  We don't jump in, interject or talk 
over them.  When we talk over people, we invalidate their feelings, and it conveys the message that what they 
have to say is of no importance and that we matter more in that moment, than they do.  Giving our time to 
someone as a caring, listening presence is a great gift of love and grace.  Jesus did this better than anyone.  He 
knew how to be with people without saying much at all and yet they knew that he cared.  It validated those 
who had no place in society or who felt unloved.  His listening was a great act of love. 
 
One of the saddest things happening in our culture right now is that there is too much talking and not enough 
listening.  Voices get louder and louder because people feel as though they are not being heard and they      
believe they must be heard at all costs.  Others stop talking and shut down because they are not heard and they 
give up and can feel hopeless.  How can we possibly resolve differences when we are so determined to make 
our point that we don't take the time to listen to the other person's perspective?  It would serve us all well if we 
stopped talking so much and listened more.  Listening is an act of respect for another.  It takes practice, but it 
is something we can learn to do.  It is an important part of being human and demonstrating our care for       
others.  It means that we can set ourselves aside for just a bit to offer another the gift of our ear and our time.  
What we learn about others and ourselves in the process may surprise us.  We are more alike than we are    
different, my friends.  We are all children of the same God who loves us and accompanies each of us and 
wants nothing more than for us to accompany one another. 
 
Easter is almost here.  It is filled with the possibility of new life and new beginnings.  May wonderful new 
things come your way and may you listen and hear all the new things that God has to say to you.  God's words 
often come to us through the voice of someone we are attentive to.  Who needs your attention?  Give them 
your time.  Give them your compassionate listening ear as an act of kindness and as an act of love. 
 

Blessed Easter. God loves you and so do I. 
Pastor Robin 

(Continued from  page 1, Pastorôs Letter) 

Seventh Annual Book Drive for  

 Eastside Elementary  
 

                       I canôt believe our 7th annual book drive to benefit rising second graders at Eastside will be 
kicked-off on Sunday, April 9!  Through your generous donations, the Missions Team will present a hardcov-
er book to approximately 90 children to encourage their summer reading.  For some of these children, it is the 
first book that they have ever received.  These books are meant to be a keepsake.  They are quality literature 
and are on various reading levels.  From the feedback that I have received when we have visited the school on 
other occasions, they still remember the title of the partiular book that they received.  We are making a     
difference in their lives! 
 

On April 9th, there will be a table in the Narthex with a book display.  Please feel free to browse through the 
books.  Each one costs between $13.00 and $17.00.  Most are purchased through Amazon.com at a discount, 
and we do not pay shipping or tax. 
 

Along with the books, there will also be a basket and envelopes for your donations.  All donations ï whether 
large or small ï are appreciated.  We will keep this drive open until we collect the needed funds.  If you are 
living out of state and would like to donate to this wonderful cause, you may mail a check to the church 
office.  Please mark ñBook Fundò on the memo line. 
 

On behalf of the entire Missions Team, thank you so much for your continuing generosity to these children.  
Sue Mattson, Team Leader 
 

Mission Team members:  Jarin Boyd, Donna Cairns, Annabelle Gibson, Dave Helfers, 
 Sharron Herzog, Dick Mattson, Nancy McKenney, Diane OòMalley, Ron and Trish Phillips,  
Joann Sheffield, and Earlene Warren 



Page 5 

                                         ĆĆĆ˅Ă÷Ąòò˅þāö     
 

(ðąô ĈþĄ ąøôĆôó þĄā Ąÿóðăôó ĆôñĂøăô Ĉôăˌ  )õ ýþăʿ Ćô ÷þÿô ĈþĄ 

óþ˅  9þĄ òðý ąøôĆ 3ĄýóðĈ ĂôāüþýĂʿ ò÷ôòú Ąÿòþüøýö ýôĆĂ ðýó 

ôąôýăĂʿ ąøôĆ ă÷ô ò÷Ąāò÷ òðûôýóðāʿ ûôðāý üþāô ðñþĄă ă÷ô 5##ʿ 
ąøôĆ ò÷Ąāò÷ ÿøòăĄāôĂʿ āôðó ýôĆĂûôăăôāʿ òþýýôòă ăþ þĄăĂøóô 5## ûøýúĂʿ ðýó 

üĄò÷ üþāô˅  4÷ô üþāô ąøôĆĂ þĄā Ăøăô āôòôøąôĂʿ ă÷ô ÷øö÷ôā øă öôăĂ þý ă÷ô ðûˇ

öþāøă÷ü òþĄýăʿ Ć÷øò÷ ñāøýöĂ ĄĂ÷øö÷ôā øý Ăôðāò÷ ôýöøýô˅   

2ôüøýóôāˁ  )õ õþā ðýĈ āôðĂþýʿ ĈþĄ ĆþĄûó ýþă ûøúô ăþ ÷ðąô ĈþĄā ÿøòăĄāô 

ÿĄñûøĂ÷ôó øý ðýĈ ò÷Ąāò÷ ÿĄñûøòðăøþýĂˢÿûôðĂô òðûû ă÷ô þɰòô ăþ /̝04 

/Ąă̞˅   

Social Justice...What Is It?  
 
As members of the United Church of Christ, we can be proud that working for justice is key to our 
identity. We encourage all who have not done so to visit the Justice pages of the UCC website: 
http://www.ucc.org/justice_issues).  
 
Basically Social Justice is a term that refers to the concept that all people are entitled to equal      
opportunities and should be treated without prejudice or preference, but as a SHUCC ministry team, 
we use the term more widely. 
 
Our Social Justice Bylaws state that we are responsible for: 
¶ Informing the congregation of social justice issues 
¶ Encouraging church members to become involved in combatting injustice due to, but not lim-

ited to: race, gender identity, disability, sexual orientation, gender expression, oppressed 
classes, or economic disparity 

¶ Overseeing the ongoing success of the Congregation³s ONA stance and promoting activities 
to broaden the understanding of inclusiveness for all people in the life of the Congregation 

¶ Encouraging and supporting efforts to care for the environment as God³s gift to humanity 
¶ Promoting peace among people and advocating for just and nonviolent resolutions of conflict 

 
In recent issues of the Outlook we have addressed (in a small way) the justice concerns of Fair 
Trade, literacy, and homelessness, but we would like to know more and do more.  We encourage 
any who are passionate about, or interested in, one or more justice issues (children/education/
hunger, economic, global, human sexuality, racial, worker, civil and human rights, environmental/
climate change/pollution/resource depletion, health, peace, women...), to join us. We meet in Fellow-
ship Hall after the service of worship on the fourth Sunday of each month. Consider helping us build 
a stronger faith-based understanding of these worldwide concerns and the ways in which we may do 
justice. 

On behalf of the Social Justice Team, 
Sherrie Raymond 

 

Is not this the fast that I choose: to loose the bonds of injustice, to undo the thongs of the yoke, to let 
the oppressed go free, and to break every yoke? If you offer your food to the hungry and satisfy the 
needs of the afflicted, then your light shall rise in the darkness and your gloom be like the noonday. 

¸Isaiah 58:6-10  

http://www.shucc.org/
http://www.ucc.org/justice_issues
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As I mentioned in the March edition of the Outlook, it is not my intention to write a monthly article but 
after several issues were brought to my attention, I feel it is best to address them openly to the entire 
congregation instead of having individual conversations, as they serve no purpose ï it is like that age 
old game of telephone:  the original message gets distorted by the time it gets to the end user. Incorrect 
or incomplete information gets circulated and taken as fact because no one has bothered to go to the 
person that would be able to provide the answer.  I know I have only heard a minimal amount of the 
information that has been shared as facts and I can only do so much to try to correct the misinfor-
mation. To be honest, after two years Iôm extremely frustrated.  
 
Of all the things that were told to me, I only feel comfortable discussing one of them because it is the 
only thing that I feel I am most knowledgeable about, since I am responsible for handling the funds 
once they have been deposited into the bank.  So, in this article I would like to discuss the GENERAL 
FUND and all other monies that we hold in accounts.  While I can tell you that I am tired of saying this 
I cannot stress enough that in 2015 (meaning we have now gone through two budget cycles) we 
changed the way we handle our budget. At the recommendation of our former treasurer, the Council 
voted to change that process and have all funds go into the General Operating Fund instead of giving 
our parishioners the option of designating how their weekly offerings could be used ( for our newer 
members - our envelopes had several choices).    When the first ñwhole churchò budget was presented 
there was quite a bit of push back from long time members and I have honestly never understood why.  
That first year, I had little direction or understanding of how things were done prior to my taking this 
position and yet I was tasked with preparing this new budget.  What I didnôt understand at that time, 
but have since realized, was that even though funds were credited to accounts that represented those 
choices on the envelopes, all of the money was actually deposited into one account and checks were 
written as needed to cover expenses. For all of those years what this church actually had was an un-
funded budget.  Each and every year until 2016, the congregation voted to approve the budget with ab-
solutely no idea of sources of income.  The budget was always based on some average of prior yearsô in-
come but what was never pointed out was that most of that income was actually designated to the 
choices listed on those envelopes Therefore, the budget was always unfunded because most of the con-
gregation chose to give their money to anything but the General Fund.  If you ask me why, I canôt pro-
vide an answer to that question.  In fact, since the day I took on this job I have never understood how a 
church could function like that.  Think about this, each week money comes in but technically I, as the 
treasurer, should not be using it because it really isnôt available to me.  It has taken the better part of 
two years to straighten out this mess. I know that there are still many angry people within the congre-
gation who most definitely believe that I have done something terrible by implementing this process, 
even though all I did was what I was asked to do as the treasurer.   
 
So to be totally transparent, this is what has been done over the past two years, and a look at our cur-
rent financial situation: 
1. We are into our third year of using our whole church budget and for the last two have presented 
budgets to the congregation showing our anticipated income and expenses.  Because we can only 
estimate actual income based on pledges and prior yearsô revenue sources (rents, fundraisers, etc.) 
we have budgets with huge deficits.  Fortunately, the deficit for 2016 was considerably less than  
projected. We are, of course hopeful that the same will be true for 2017. 

2. The Endowment and Memorial Fund accounts were pulled from the single account mentioned 
above in 2015 and deposited into a separate money market account.  The  balance at the end of Feb-
ruary in that account is $64,193 ($48,565 in Endowment and $15,664 in memorials ï Both of these 
funds have restricted and limited uses, which was why they were separated and secured.) 

3. With the exception of these self-supporting accounts:  Equal Exchange Items (coffee products we 
sell during Fellowship Hour), Community Service and the Flower fund, all of those designated fund 
accounts were closed at the end of 2016.     

4. The checking account, into which every dollar that comes into or goes out of the church gets depos-
ited and disbursed, had a balance of $28,574 at the end of February. 

FINANCIAL TEAM UPDATE  
By Patti DiGregorio 

(Continued on Page 7) 
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PRAYER CHAIN:  If you have a need for prayer, please call Maxine Calise at 556-4593 or 
Jan Thayer at 608-235-1612, your request will remain confidential.   

ENDOWMENT   

Next Meeting:  April 13th at 10:00 am - to transact on any requests for funding from the Endowment 
or Memorial funds and to act on matters left over from the last meeting. Should you have any request 
for funds please e-mail them to me at  srspaulding12@gmail.com. 

(Continued from Page 6, Financial Team Update) 
  

5. We have a second money market account that holds the remaining balance of the funds that were 
 received as an insurance settlement after repairs and renovations to our buildings were completed.  
 The balance in that account at the end of February was $10,151. 
6. Therefore, the balance of those three accounts at the end of February was $102,918.   Keep in mind 
that of that total, only the $28,574 in the checking account (we can call in the General Fund) is 
available to use to cover the expenses of the church. 

7. Our Financial picture to date: 
 Income for February:     General Fund:  $13,845.58  
 (This includes pledges, rents, and fundraisers). 
               Designated Funds:  $  1,887.00  
(This includes altar flowers, fair trade coffee, scrip sales, and memorial gifts) 
     Total income:   $15,732.58 
Expenses for February:   Budgeted (General Fund) $18,464.29  
Breakdown:  Salaries:  $10,297.78 (this includes payroll taxes and benefits) 
Mortgage: $1,790.11 
Utilities:     $1,173.04 
Property Insurance: $2,316.08 
Mission Giving: $450.00 
Other expenses: $2,437.28 (office & custodial supplies, etc.) 
Designated Fund:  $1,797.04 (Scrip expenses and flowers) 
Total expenses: $20,261.33 
 

As you can see, for February our expenses exceeded our income by $4,528.75. 
 
I began this article by stating that I wanted to address the General Fund and how the monies are han-
dled and dispersed.  I hope the information I have presented has provided clarification regarding how 
we do the business of the church. 
 
In closing, if further clarification is needed, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.  I will be   
happy to discuss this further. 

Palm Sunday, April 9 
Children's procession of palms during worship. 
Maundy ThursdayñApril 13 
6:00 Soup & Bread Dinner  
7:00 p.m. we will have a Tennabrae service  
Easter SundayñApril 16 
8:00 a.m.ðEaster Breakfast  
9:30 a.m.ðEaster Egg Hunt for children  
10:00 a.m.ðEaster Worship/w/Communion & Cantata        

mailto:srspaulding12@gmail.com

